




 

 

July 16, 2024 

Brandon Voelker  
Attorney, City of Cold Spring  
5694 East Alexandria Pike 
Cold Spring, KY 41076 
 
RE: Cold Spring Town Center Zone Map Amendment Proposal Concerns 

Dear Brandon, 

Al. Neyer is committed to the thoughtful development of the former DAV property while supporting the 
collaborative groundwork we have laid with the City of Cold Spring thus far. In light of the discussions held 
during the City Council hearing on June 24th, our team aims to address the two primary issues related to 
the proposed zone map amendment – the landscape screening for Henry Court residential neighbors to 
the north and the potential for residential development in subsequent project phases. 

Landscaping Buffer: While detailed landscaping plans are not required to have been developed as part 
of our Stage 1 Submittal, we are working on these plans as part of a forthcoming Stage 2 submittal.  
Hearing the concerns of our future neighbors, we are willing to employ an alternative that will minimize 
impact on the existing landscape. These revisions would maintain the vegetation on the downslope 
adjacent to the residents of Henry Court to the ravine, thus preserving a significant amount of the current 
screening. 

Residential Development: The current MUPD text allows for a variety of potential uses and thus offers 
necessary flexibility for the development of current and future phases. While Al. Neyer has no immediate 
plans for residential development in the eastern portion of the property, reserving the option for future 
consideration is a critical element for us and our potential partners in evaluating this opportunity. If, in 
the future, our development plan involves residential product for the undeveloped portion of the property, 
we are willing to bring the proposed plan for such residential development before the City Council for its 
review and approval. This hearing would be in addition to the two-stage Planning Commission submittals 
required as part of the MUPD development plan approval process. 

Al. Neyer hopes that this letter addresses the concerns raised by the City and clarifies our position on the 
matters at hand. Should any additional questions arise, we welcome the opportunity to discuss these 
matters further. 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Ryan Reardon  
Al. Neyer 
SVP, Real Estate Development 




